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Sunday 26th June 2016
11:30 am
Wenallt Chapel

Thornhill Crematorium

The memorial service, supported by Sands  allows those who have
lost a baby as well as their families and friends to come together to
remember them. Everybody is welcome.

The service will be led by members of the University Hospital of
Wales Chaplainey Toam.

During the service a memory card can be written and afterwards a
memory pebble can be placed in the memory bowl in the Tlex
Garden.

Members of the Cardiff Branch of Sands will be

available at the service. a p =

Refreshments will be available at the end &

of the service <+ '0
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Dates for the Diary
Saturday 11th June  

National Sands Garden Day and Remembrance Event. For more info go to https://www.uk-sands.org/support/remembering-your-baby/sands-annual-remembrance-service-and-garden-open-day
Sunday 26th June

Annual Babies Remembrance Service that we hold with Cardiff Council Bereavement Services at the Wenallt Chapel, Thornhill Crematorium, Cardiff. 11.30am Start. Refreshments served afterwards

Also on this day we are holding a ‘Walk A Mile In My Shoes’ walk and Teddy Bears Picnic at Cefn Onn Park, Thornhill, Cardiff. We are currently waiting to hear back from the council regarding this event so updates will be emailed out with final details.

Friday 14th October

October 2016 marks our 10th birthday and to celebrate this, and to coincide with Babyloss Awareness Week we are holding a charity ball at the Copthorne Hotel, Cardiff. Tickets will be £35 each or £300 for a table of 10. More info will be released very soon. 
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[image: image2.jpg]Cardiff & Newport Sands Charity
10th Birthday Masquarade Ball

Copthorne Hotel, Carciff
Friday 14th October 7pm
£35 per ticket or £300 for table of 10

Contact: fundraising @cardiff-sands.co.uk





Welsh Sands Network Day

On the 16th April 2016 the 3rd Welsh Network Day took place at the SWALEC Stadium in Sophia Gardens, Cardiff.

Home of the Glamorgan Cricket Team it was a wonderful venue and at some point we even had the privilege of watching both Glamorgan and Leicester players practice.

As always Health Professionals were invited to join us for the morning sessions and Tanneke Berwick kindly spoke to us about the evolving role of a Bereavement Midwife. We were fortunate to have 4 hospitals represented, including staff from Neonatal, Head of Midwifery and Student Midwives. 4 groups were also represented as well as 2 other charity organisations – Remember My Baby and The Junction.

The morning was spent listening to updates on research, discussing our Network and what the health professionals and the groups wanted to see more of and what our aims were going to be as well as hearing from Julie Baker from UK Sands about the journey of a fundraiser and some great information about the team. There was plenty of time for networking and then in the afternoon we sat and discussed as Sands how we could appeal to a bigger audience, getting more involved with the hospitals and support each other etc, some really good conversations came out of the whole day, but the afternoon was very motivating.

Thank you to all those who attended and for Cardiff & Newport Sands for doing some running around on the day to help make the event run smoothly, Claire, Caroline and Dave you were wonderful and I really appreciated your support and what you did.












Heatherjane Coombs








Welsh Sands Coordinator
Xander Dangerfield Coombs Darts Memorial 2016

On the 8th April 2016 as parents Dave and I hosted the 2nd darts tournament in memory of our little boy.

The Taff’s Wells Ex Servicemen’s Club kindly hosted the event free of charge for us and our contact Lyn Protheroe proved yet again to be amazing and even when not even 24hrs before we thought we were going to cancel, he came through and sorted everything out.

We had some great raffle prizes donated from a spa day for 2 people for 7 days from the Hilton – Living Well Group to sweets and bottles of wine from family and friends.

We had 18 men playing and 14 women which was a big increase on last year. Dave and I had donated a trophy for each category. There was a lot of fun and a lot of serious competing but mainly light hearted fun and then we reached a final! The ladies final saw Lea v’s Kim and then men’s was last year’s winner Scott v Karl. The winners were Kim and Karl who were each awarded £50 prize money and the trophy. Karl kindly donated his £50 back to the charity and a total of £555 was raised.

Thank you to everyone who donated, played, scored and cheered it was really appreciated and if I can cope with the stress then maybe we will see everyone again next year.

Heatherjane – Chair of Cardiff & Newport
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Family Fun Day

On the 20th March 2016 we held a family fun day filled with games, crafts, raffles, refreshments and many more other fun things for the family. I can honestly say I never imagined that we would get the amount of people that came along. It was a great success, albeit a tiring one. With the amazing help of family and friends and very generous donations from them and also from local shops and companies, donations even came from as far as Penarth. The reason we held this event was in memory of our beautiful baby girl Summer Rae Hurford, who was born sleeping on the 30.07.2015 we wanted to honour her memory while being able to donate to Sands so they can continue their good work. We managed to raise £1,918.35 from our event, that included the £50.00 that Heather made by generously coming along and having a stall with information and sands items to sell. I want to thank anyone who came along, donated and helped out, we are grateful to you as without you we couldn’t have raised so much money to be put to a good cause.

Written by Nicola Hayes.


Family Fun Day

The event was held on my daughter Sophia-Angels 4th memorial/birthday, my family (Aunt Maria, cousin Leonie, her partner Luke, my other cousin Kieren and my 11 year old son Liam) started the event off by climbing up Mount Snowdon on the day to raise money. 
My event was held in the Ely RAFA Club on Easter Sunday, there was a bouncy castle, soft play, raffle, cake sale, lucky dip and loads of mascots including Sofia the First. I didn’t expect so many people to turn up, we were over whelmed. We raised approximately £1000 for the fun day and the climb up Snowdon
Sianie Poole
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Thank You
To everyone who raises money or donates to us, without you we cannot provide the support we do to parents, families and professionals. 
As examples of what we use the money for, in 2015 we have paid for midwives from four local hospitals to attend the Sands/Bliss Conference in London, Cuddle cots for UHW and Sands Befriender training. As well as this we continue to supply four local hospitals with memory boxes, hand and ink kits, hand and footprint memory booklets and Sands support packs. We also pay for the printing of leaflets that are given out in the Cardiff & Vale UHB hospitals regarding pregnancy loss at any stage and what choices are regarding funerals. 
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"These are my footprints,
so perfect and so small.
These tiny footprints
never touched the ground at all.
Not one tiny footprint,
for now I have wings.
These tiny footprints were meant
for other things.
You will hear my tiny footprints,
in the patter of the rain.
Gentle drops like angel's tears,
of joy and not from pain.
You will see my tiny footprints,
in each butterflies' lazy dance.
I'll let you know I'm with you,
if you just give me that chance.
You will see my tiny footprints,
in the rustle of the leaves.
I will whisper names into the wind,
and call each one that grieves.
Most of all, these tiny footprints
are found on Mommy and Daddy's hearts.
'Cause even though I'm gone now,
We'll never truly part." 
- Author Unknown
We Remember
April –  July
April

        

 4th April 2012
Evie Brown
15th April 2011
Evan Jenkins

16th April 2011
Una Grace Sweeney

18th April – 19th April 2013    Jack Llewellyn Jenkins

21st April 2011    Erin Haf Bevan 

 24th April -27th April 2012     Aneurin Fred Owens

            
        29th April 2013
Robert Brown
May
       14th May – 26th May 2010     Megan Jayne Harding

                          28th May 2006 
   Lewis Michael Watkins
June
  
       1st June 2006     Billy Jon Lewis

                              4th June 2007     Samuel James Smitham

         4th June – 12th June 2007     Jack David Smitham
       11th  - 13th  June 2004
 Alwyn Callaway

 

       17th June 2005
 Isobel Ker

                           21st June 2010
   Anabelle Violet Morgan

                                  27th June 2012
  Harrison Raymond Metcalfe
July
                          3rd  July 2011
T.J Thompson 

11th July 2011     Mason Boyes-White
 


13th July 2006
Eleanor May Constance 

                         16th July 2013
Ollie George Loynton
                        15th  July 2014     Emily May Loynton 

                         23rd July 2015
Rowan James Wood

If you would like your babies name adding to our We Remember section please email their full name and date of birth (and date of death if different) to cardiffsands_newsletter@hotmail.co.uk
  



Welcome


We hope that this newsletter will provide you information on who we are, what we do and what we are up to. If you have any ideas, news, articles etc that you would like us to place in the newsletter please e-mail Claire at


 cardiffsands_newsletter@hotmail.co.uk





The newsletter is issued every four months so the next issue will be in August, if you do have any news, articles, fundraising events, stories or poems that you would like to be added please e-mail the above address before July 16th. Previous issues of the newsletter can be found on � HYPERLINK "http://www.cardiff-sands.co.uk" �www.cardiff-sands.co.uk� 





Who are we?


Cardiff & Newport Sands support group is for anyone who has been affected by the loss of a baby, be that late miscarriage, termination for an abnormality, stillbirth or neonatal loss.


We hold a monthly support meeting at St.David’s Hospital,


Cowbridge Road East, Canton, Cardiff, CF11 9XB. They are held on the last Thursday of every month, 7-9pm. Free parking is available.


The meetings are very informal, you can say as much or as little as you want. It is basically for people to share their experiences and feelings with others who have gone through similar and understand.


For more information go to � HYPERLINK "http://www.cardiff-sands.co.uk" ��www.cardiff-sands.co.uk�





We also now run a next pregnancy support group, 7.15-915pm,on the last Thurs of the month at St.David’s Hospital, Canton, Cardiff





We have a befriender phone number in case anyone just needs someone to talk to. For the befriender number please call Sands on


 020 74367940, or e-mail head office at support@uk-sands.org
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Contacting National Sands


SANDS NATIONAL HELPLINE: 020 7436 5881





Mon-Fri 9.30am-5.30pm


Tues & Thurs eve 6pm-10pm


Closed weekends








The Helpline team are there to listen and give support. They can advise you about finding local help, whether from a SANDS group or other counselling services, and have information about other relevant support organisations.


SANDS HEAD OFFICE: 020 7436 7940


The Office is open 10am – 5pm, Monday - Friday


The office admin line is there for a broad range of enquiries relating to stillbirth and neonatal deaths.


WRITE TO:


28 Portland Place,�London, �W1B 1LY.


E-MAIL:


For the helpline support mail: � HYPERLINK "mailto:helpline@uk-sands.org%20" �helpline@uk-sands.org ��For all general enquiries mail: � HYPERLINK "mailto:support@uk-sands.org" �support@uk-sands.org��For fundraising issues mail: � HYPERLINK "mailto:fundraising@uk-sands.org" �fundraising@uk-sands.org�


SEND A FAX:


020 7436 3715


WEB SITE:


http://www.uk-sands.org/
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